
 

 

COMMONWEALTH OF PUERTO RICO 

PUBLIC SERVICE REGULATORY BOARD 

PUERTO RICO ENERGY BUREAU 

 

 

IN RE: LUMA’S RESPONSE TO 

HURRICANE FIONA 

 

  CASE NO. NEPR-MI-2022-0003 

 

SUBJECT: Responses to Requirements of 

Information 

  

 

LUMA’S RESPONSES TO REQUIREMENTS OF INFORMATION ON LUMA’S 

RESPONSE TO HURRICANE FIONA 

 

TO THE HONORABLE PUERTO RICO ENERGY BUREAU: 

 

COME NOW LUMA Energy, LLC (“ManagementCo”), and LUMA Energy ServCo, 

LLC (“ServCo”), (jointly referred to as “LUMA”), and respectfully state the following: 

1. On September 23, 2022, LUMA filed with this Puerto Rico Energy Bureau of the 

Public Service Regulatory Board (“Energy Bureau”), a “Notice on Preliminary Damage 

Assessment in Response to Hurricane Fiona.” 

2. In a Resolution and Order issued on October 25, 2022 with the subject 

“Requirement of Information (“ROI”) Review of LUMA’s Response to Hurricane Fiona 

(“October 25th Order”), this Energy Bureau instructed that: 

[i]n accordance with its responsibility to ensure that PREPA and/or LUMA 

are fully prepared to address emergencies and to respond to them so they 

guarantee that consumers will have safe and reliable electric service as 

soon as possible in the aftermath of an emergency, the Energy Bureau will 

review the reasonableness of LUMA's implementation of LUMA's T&D 

ERP [Emergency Response Plan] 2022 and its performance during the 

emergency caused by Hurricane Fiona. The Requirements of Information 

("ROI") set forth herein are intended to supplement, rather than to replace, 

information that LUMA will be providing in forthcoming outage reports in 

accordance with the Emergency Response Plan and regulatory 

requirements. Post-event actions set forth in the LUMA T&D ERP 2022 

are not addressed at this time. 
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See October 25th Order at page 2. 

 

3. In the October 25th Order, this Energy Bureau also “determined it requires 

additional information about LUMA's response to Hurricane Fiona, in accordance with LUMA's 

T&D ERP 2022.” Id.  To wit, in Attachment A of the October 25th Order, this Energy Bureau 

issued forty-seven (47) Requests of Information (“ROIs”) to LUMA.  LUMA was instructed to 

file its responses on or before November 18, 2022.  See id. 

4. In compliance with the October 25th Order, LUMA submits as Exhibit 1 to this 

Motion, its Responses to the ROIs included in Attachment A of the October 25th Order. 

WHEREFORE, LUMA respectfully requests that the honorable Bureau take notice of 

the aforementioned and of Exhibit 1 of this Motion, for all purposes; and deem that LUMA 

complied with the October 25th Order. 

  RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED. 

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 18th day of  November, 2022.  

  

 

 

 

DLA Piper (Puerto Rico) LLC 

500 Calle de la Tanca, Suite 401 

San Juan, PR 00901-1969 

Tel. 787-945-9107 

Fax 939-697-6147 

 

/s/ Margarita Mercado Echegaray 

Margarita Mercado Echegaray 

                    RUA NÚM. 16,266 

           margarita.mercado@us.dlapiper.com 
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Exhibit 1 


